
District 3 WHC  
July 18, 2018 
Attending: Katie Bachhuber, Diane Sackett, Linda Ernsberger, Don Schwandt, Jan Pieper, Diane Sauer, Rae 
Geb, Ann Combs 
 
7:00PM call to order. 
 
 
Approval of Minutes  -- Approved. (Linda/Don)  
 
Treasurer 
$1900 – Council 
     609 – Carryover 
     250 – Made last year 
   2759 – Total 
This gives D3 money to spend if there is something we want to support. 
 
Old Business 
 
• Ann Combs’ short articled distributed; some edits received, please send any additional. Submit to 

Wisconsin Horseman and other outlets. Suggestions needed. 
 
• Ride D3 Trail Update  

o Trail pass winner – Ann Combs 
 

• Publicity – we’ll continue to promote –  
• Trail pass winner photo with her horse on D3 fb page;  
• Publicize D3 at Dodge County Fair, and in short article.  
• Lee will work on vinyl stickers and flyer. 
• D3 will have flyers/info at Shelly Ann’s booth at Dodge County Fair. Shelly is working with Heather to 

get horses back at the Fair. There are no horse stalls. 
• Shelly has contacted FFA lead, Alice Kern, who can email all FFA advisers. Katie will forward Bonnie’s 

informational email to Shelly to share with Alice. 
• Shelly is planning FFA Equine Education Day at Majestic Winds.  
• There is discussion of combining Mayville and Horicon for horse activities 
• Pam Bartoli-Burke – Fond du Lac County Horse Project 

 
• Wild Goose Trail update – Don Schwant described basics of situation and what is needed. 

o Overall contact: Bill Allenbeck 836-3700 in Juneau  
o Some brush clearing and chopping has been completed 
o Clean up has mostly been assigned – can be done by youth, parents 
o Need chainsaw certified workers to cut and clear large downed trees 
o Back Country Wisconsin Horsemen could help 
o Rae and Cricket can organize help 
o Rae and the Dodge County Parks Committee will contact D3 with specifics on help needed and 

timing. 
o Don has a speaker who can present more information on the trail and what is needed 

If therapy training demo can be rescheduled, next meeting will be August 29 at Sackett’s. 

Big thank you to Shelly Ann Laing, for hosting us at Majestic Winds Stable! 

Meeting called to close 7:58PM (Diane/Shelly) 

 
 

 




